
21 November 2022

Mr Mark Feather
General Manager
Australian Energy Regulator
GPO Box 520
Melbourne  VIC 3001

Submitted via email to: AERringfencing@aer.gov.au

Dear Mr Feather,

Re: Reliability and Emergency Reserve Trader (RERT) via voltage management -
Ring-fencing class waiver - November 2022

Red Energy and Lumo Energy (Red and Lumo) welcome the opportunity to comment on the
Australian Energy Regulator’s (AER) assessment of a class waiver under clause 5.3A of the
electricity distribution ring-fencing guideline. The class waiver is being sought to allow
Distribution Network Service Providers (networks) to contract with the Australian Energy Market
Operator (AEMO) to provide Reliability and Emergency Reserve Trader (RERT) services
through voltage management.

Red and Lumo oppose the AER granting a class waiver to allow networks to contract with
AEMO to provide RERT services. It is inappropriate for the network to reduce voltage on their
network and offer that energy into the market, at the expense of customers being able to have
access to energy. Networks, unlike generators and retailers, do not own the energy that is
supplied to consumers and are not participants in the wholesale market nor ancillary service
markets. This waiver contradicts competitive neutrality, the foundation for the national
competition policy applied to the electricity market as a result of the Hilmer Review.

We note that AEMO raises concerns specifically around the months of January, February and
March 2023. If there is an issue that the current contestable participants can not solve during
these three months, then the AER could consider granting a limited time, emergency waiver to
monopoly businesses for that short period only. And only as a last resort in instances where
AEMO is unable to contract for sufficient reserve. Granting a 5 year class waiver reduces the
incentives for the competitive market to respond to the documented reliability gaps longer term,
in whatever form that might take (e.g. demand response). Furthermore, the current Shared
Asset Guideline will only result in customers benefiting from their network’s involvement where
the RERT revenue exceeds 1% of the network’s regulated revenue. The unintended
consequence of allowing monopoly businesses to participate in this space will result in reduced






